Johnson, Sabrina O

From: Tafuni, Steven

Sent: Wednesday, November 7, 2018 12:37 PM

To: SWD_Waste

Subject: FW: WACS 41193- Southeast County Landfill - Notification of Abandonment of Piezometer SB 23D

Steven Tafuni

FDEP-SWD, Government Operations Consultant,
Compliance Assurance Program

13051 N. Telecom Pkwy

Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926

tel: 813-470-5792

E-mail: Steven.Tafuni@floridadep.gov

From: O'Neill, Joseph [mailto:ONeilll@hillsboroughcounty.org]

Sent: Wednesday, November 7, 2018 12:28 PM

To: Madden, Melissa ; Chamberlain, Justin ; Morgan, Steve ; Tafuni, Steven

Cc: Boatwright, Kelley M. ; Byer, Kimberly ; Ruiz, Larry ; Susan@PelzEnvServices.com; Guilbeault, Ken ; Pelley, Cindy ;
Curtis, Bob

Subject: WACS 41193- Southeast County Landfill - Notification of Abandonment of Piezometer SB 23D

Good Afternoon Everyone,

RE: Notification of Abandonment of Piezometer SB 23D
Southeast County Landfill

Hillsborough County, Florida

ATl is in the process of abandoning the Series | piezometers within the Phase I-VI disposal areas at the SCLF. ATl should
complete the field work by the end of the week or early next week.

SB-23D (Series Il Piezometer)

Our recommendation at this point is to abandon SB 23D at this time.

The pvc pipe in SB 23D has developed a “kink” in the pipe (more than likely due to a shift in the waste as filling occurs
near the piezometer).

Readings can no longer be taken at this location.

If you would like to discuss or need some additional information, please call/email me.
Thank you

Joseph H. O’Neill, P.E.
Professional Engineer Il
Solid Waste Management Division

P: (813) 663-3223 VOIP 43958
M: (813) 455-2185
E: oneil[@HCFLGov.net




W: HCFLGov.net

Hillsborough County
332 N. Falkenburg Road, Tampa, FL 33619

Facebook | Twitter | YouTube | LinkedIn | HCFL Stay Safe

Please note: All correspondence to or from this office is subject to Florida's Public Records law.



